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September 19, 2005

Mr. S. Topping, P. Eng.

Executive Director, Infrastructure and Operations Division

Manitoba Water Stewardship

200 Saulteaux Crescent

Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3J 3W3

Dear Mr. Topping;

Re: Application for Wuskwatim Interim Water Power License – Change in Name of Applicant

This letter is our formal letter of objection to the July 2005 application by the Manitoba Hydro-Electric Board for a name change to its original June 2003 application for an interim license under the Water Power Act. We expect our comments to be placed in a public registry file for the application, along with any other comments received. We presume that our previous correspondence on the subject of this water power license is available to the Ministers who are responsible for this request and subsequent decision.

Our primary objection is that the Wuskwatim Power Limited Partnership has as its general partner a numbered company (owned by Manitoba Hydro) and therefore a non-legislated body (the numbered company) would be a holder of a water power license. This distancing of the holder of the license from Manitoba Hydro increases the risk of diminished accountability on the part of Manitoba Hydro.

There is also no precedent for a Water Power interim license being held by a company that is outside of the public sector in Manitoba; that is, by Manitoba Hydro directly. The current holder of water power licenses in Manitoba, Manitoba Hydro, is a legislated body.

The period for which this request was open to public comment is also problematic. Allowing only 9 days for the public to comment or object essentially means that anyone in the northern part of the province (which can often receive news more slowly) may have had less than a week to submit an objection. We feel that this public comment period is too short and inhibits, rather that promotes, public participation – both in general, and specifically in the case of northern residents. We are on the record as consistently suggesting that 30 days be the minimum public review period regarding any license for use of public lands and waters in Manitoba.  Clearly this public review period could have been posted earlier. 

In addition to our objection, we also request confirmation in writing from the  Water Stewardship Minster, the Manitoba Conservation Minister, and from Manitoba Hydro that such a change of name of the applicant for Manitoba Hydro’s June 2003 interim water power license application would in no way change the legal responsibilities of Manitoba Hydro  or the province of Manitoba with respect to the Environment Act, the Manitoba Hydro Act, the Water Power Act, or any regulation under these pieces of legislation, or regarding the environmental review processes (federal and provincial) for the Wuskwatim Generation Station. We further request confirmation that, as per the Clean Environment Commission Report on Public Hearings for the Wuskwatim Projects (pg. 6), the process outlined in Figure 2.1 will be followed. Figure 2.1 indicates that the interim Water Power Act license will only be issued subsequent to the Wuskwatim Environment Act license. 

It would be advisable that the province of Manitoba to  also publicly confirm no change in the requirements and responsibilities under the North Flood Agreement, or in relation to any treaty and constitutional aboriginal rights, would result from the requested change in holder of the water power license. 

Finally, we also request confirmation from the Minister of Water Stewardship and from Manitoba Hydro that no development of any kind related to the Wuskwatim Generation Station will proceed unless and until the project is approved by the Minister of Conservation under the Environment Act, and by the relevant federal Ministers following the review under the Canadian Environmental Assessment Act. This was a commitment made by Manitoba Hydro at the Clean Environment Commission hearings for the Wuskwatim Projects. 

Yours truly,

Gaile Whelan Enns

Director, Manitoba Wildlands

cc.

Honourable Steve Ashton, Minister of Water Stewardship

Honourable Stan Struthers, Minister of Conservation

Manitoba Wildlands continues the work of WWF Canada and Nature Canada for establishment of Manitoba Protected Areas.
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